
AUTUMN TERM DATES 

14th October World Maths Day
20th/21st October Parent Consultations

27th October Half Term
5th November Family Photos

9th December EYFS Open Day
10th December Christmas Lunch
12th December Christmas Fair

22nd December Christmas Holidays

WORLD WAR ONE EXHIBITION
BY CONNOR PARKER AND 

JASMINE SIMS
On Tuesday 23rd September a 
group of chi ldren went to 
Marazion for the World War One 
Exhibition. We left school after 
lunch and returned at quarter to 
three. Inside the Marazion Quaker 
Meeting House there was a 
collection of WW1 photos, 
information and poems. In the 
corner was a little bedroom, we 
were fascinated by a copy of a 
letter written by a father who 
refused to fight in the war as was 
thrown in prison. There were 
photos and writing  about local 
people who lived during WW1. 
Overall we enjoyed learning 
about what happened to them 
during World War One.

 HELLO FROM OUR NEW HEAD BOY, HEAD GIRL 
AND THEIR DEPUTIES

This year we had some fantastic applicants for the 
positions of Head Boy and Head Girl. All of them 
were interviewed for the posts and it was a very 
tough decision for Mr Higgs and the teachers. 
We are delighted to announce that Lily Quick and 
Joel Poolman are Head Boy and Head Girl with 
Connor Parker and Maisy Felton as their Deputies.
They have already hit the ground running  by giving 
tours of the school to prospective candidates for the 
secretarial vacancy, as well as being part of the 
interview panel.
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From Mrs Oliver in the school office. As you 
know after 5 years with us Sally Allen left 
Pensans which has meant that Mrs Oliver has 
been ever so slightly snowed under. She would 
like to thank all of the parents and carers for 
their patience, support and smiles. It really has 
made a huge difference.
HOWEVER...
This situation has been remedied. From 
Monday 29th September there will be a new 
face in the office. Lauren Thomas-Peter will be 
joining  us; she has worked in a school office 
before and we look forward to another cheerful 
presence amongst the team.
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LUZMOOR
As those of you with children 
in Green Class already know 
Mr Luzmoor joined Pensans 
at the beginning  of term. He 
and Kermit are making a 
g r e a t c o n t r i b u t i o n t o 
chi ldren’s learning and 
apparently he has a much 
better photo on the school 
website which has been 
recently updated so please 
take a look if you want to 
find out more...

PUPIL PARLIAMENT 
ELECTIONS

On the back of this newsletter is 
a poster which is displayed in 
a l l c la s ses to encourage 
children to represent their class 
in the Pupil Parliament. 
Mrs Higgins who teaches in 
Ladybirds is organising the new 
Pupil Parliament 
If children are interested they 
need to prepare a short speech 
which may include what their 
class might want, an idea of 
what they might like to change 
and their commitment to 
representing  their class and 
school. The class will then vote 
in secret for their representative.
Voting will take place at the end 
of next week with the first 
meeting to be held on Monday 
6th October straight after school 
until 4.15pm. If your child 
would like  to take on this 
important role and they are able 
to attend meetings every 
Monday after school please 
encourage them to prepare a 
short speech to present to their 
class next week. We look 
forward to introducing the new 
Parliament in the next 
newsletter.

EYFS and KEY STAGE 1
HARVEST FESTIVAL 

CELEBRATION
This year EYFS and Key 
Stage 1 will be celebrating 
Harvest Festival at school 
on October 23rd at 2pm. 
Parents and Carers are 
welcome.

	
 WORKING	
 WITH	
 ALVERTON

As you know Mr Higgs has been working with 
Alverton School for the past year. This will 
continue throughout the Autumn Term and we 
will keep you updated with collaborative 
projects that are benefiting both schools
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